
MASSES FOR THE WEEK  September 11 - 17 
Mon.  7:55 am  NO MASS (intention moved to Oct. 16) 
Tue. 7:55 am  Leonard & Elizabeth Kuck + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Gerald Lapka (anniv) + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Lorraine Meier + 
            12:10 pm  Maria Luu + 
Fri.        7:55 am  Gloria Wangler +  
Sat. 5:00 pm  Leo & Mae Kallas + 
 7:00 pm  All members of the parish 
Sun. 8:30 am  Paul Heinz + 
             10:30 am  Dorothy Heinrich + 
            

Lectors                     September 16 - 17 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jennifer Starks  
 7:00 pm  Jeff Hanson 
Sun. 8:30 am  Sandy Andera 
             10:30 am  Michele Titus 
 

Mass Servers                           September 16 - 17 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jared Loecker, Isaac VanOrman 
 7:00 pm  Matthew Sperry 
Sun. 8:30 am                DJ Arunasalam, N. Barnett, P. Duenwald 
             10:30 am   Carson & Jenna Helms, Logan Piseno 
               

Music Ministry                    September 16 - 17 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Contemporary Choir 
 7:00 pm  Jonathan Hanson 
Sun.   8:30 am   
             10:30 am  St. Mary’s Choir:  Sydney Raap 
                

Extraordinary Ministers           September 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Marilyn Batch          Brad Andera      Lynn Hodny  
Linda DeWalt          Sandy Andera      Dana Randall 
Michael Duch          Tina Dosch       Rebecca Randall 
Rosemary Duch          Terry Dosch      Theresa Russell 
Lance Kallas           Craig Hartman      Brenda Williams 
Donna Mehlhaff           Steve Kohles      Randy Williams 
Mark Stone          Mary Schwab 
                    
Sat. 7:00 pm   
Jeff Hanson    
Sue Hanson   
James Mattern   

Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

Pre-marriage class will be this Sunday, Sept. 10 at 1:30 
pm in the parish hall. 
 

NO MASS on Monday, September 11. 

 

Twenty-third 
Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 
 

 September 10, 2017 

SAVE THE DATE:  The annual St. Mary’s Bazaar 
will be held on October 14-15, 2017. The times are: 
 Saturday, October 14 
Midway:  3:00 pm—8:00 pm 
Dinner:  4:30 pm—7:00 pm 
 Sunday, October 15 
Midway:  11:00 am—3:00 pm 
Dinner:  11:30 am—2:00 pm 
 

NEEDED:  Someone to chair the children's games at 
the bazaar.  Please call the parish office @ 229-4422. 
 

Pickles!!  We are in need of pickles for the parish    
bazaar meal.  Thank you! 
 

Thank you to all who have donated items and/or     
already made up baskets for St. Mary’s 2017 Bazaar 
Silent Auction!  If you would like to donate items, 
please bring them to the parish office.  We are looking 
for new or slightly used items.  (Reminder  -  NO white 
elephant items needed this year.)  All items should be at 
the parish by Oct. 1 when we will begin making bas-
kets.  If you would like to volunteer to help make bas-
kets, or have any questions, call Rita at 229-1646. 
 

Sacred Heart Bazaar will be on Sunday, Sept. 17. 
The midway will be open from 10:30 am to 7:00 pm.  
The pork dinner will be served from 4-7 pm.         
Adults $10, Children 6-12 $5, 5 and under Free. 
 

St. Anthony's Church Bazaar in Hoven, SD will be 
held on Sat., Sept 9, 2017 at the American Legion Hall 
from 5:30-7:30 pm.  Baked steak will be served.   
Adults $10, Children 6-12 $6, 5 and under free. 
 

Sacred Heart Church in Westport will have their   
Annual Chicken Dinner on Sun., Sept. 24 from 4-7 pm.   
Adults $10, Children 6-12 $5, 5 and under free.  
 

Holy Cross Church Bazaar in Ipswich will be held on 
Sun., Sept. 10 from 4:30 –7 pm.  Turkey will be served.  
Adults $10, Ages 6-10 $5, 5 and under free. 
 

St. Liborius Church Bazaar in Polo, SD will be held 
on Sun., Sept. 24.  They will be serving roast beef and 
turkey from 11:30 am to 2 pm.  Adults $10, K-6 $5,   
pre-school free. 
 

Hand bell ringers needed.  Music reading skills     
necessary.  Contact Stephanie at sraap@stmarysabr.com 
or 252-8157 
 

Roncalli Nearly New  is featuring our Semi-Annual 1/2 
price sale on all clothing, shoes, belts, purses, linens, 
bedding and window treatment.  We are open on Tue., 
Wed., Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We appreciate your 
donations & your business.   

Sympathy:  We pray for the repose of the soul of 
Sebastian Gisi buried in Christ.  May those who 
mourn him be filled with comfort and peace. 



CHURCH SUPPORT        September 2-3, 2017 
Envelopes: $ 18,724.00 
Loose:  $ 1,043.00 
Children’s: $ 49.75 

  
 From the Workbench 
 
My nails came in this 
week.  All boxed with 
care, lightly oiled and 
beautiful to behold.  As 
beautiful as nails can be.  

Excitedly I took them to the workshop and pro-
ceeded to put them to use.  They felt nice in the 
hand and drove in smoothly and held exception-
ally well (even when I wanted to remove one.) 
 Everything was going swimmingly as I 
was nailing around the edge of my box and then 
crack- the nail split the board.  I didn't change 
my technique, I got to the heart of the board 
where the wood was harder and it didn't give, it 
broke. 
 The psalmist this week gives us the 
guidance, “If today you hear his voice, harden 
not your heart.”  The Lord is always working on 
our hearts in love.  Each day Jesus is showing us 
how we are being called to grow in love. When 
we hear his voice we need to respond with an 
open heart, ready to love however the Lord is 
calling us.  The danger comes when we close 
ourselves off to the Love of Christ, we can get 
self centered and hard hearted. If we remain 
away from Jesus in our hard heartedness we do 
not love as we should and we cannot be open to 
those Jesus puts in our paths.   
 So let us ask Jesus to come into our 
hearts this week so we can hear his voice and 
heed his call. 
  Fr. Lacey 
    

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 

Sun., Sept. 17 - 9:30 am Family Ed at Roncalli Primary School 
 

Wed., Sept. 20 - 5:30 pm First Reconciliation Meeting for      
Parents of ALL 2nd Grade students in the parish hall. 
 

Wed., Sept. 20 - 7:00 pm Confirmation Parent and Student Meet-
ing for ALL 10th Grade students in the parish hall. 
 

The 2017 Diocesan Youth Conference is Sat., Oct. 21 in Brook-
ings. The theme for this year is Called By Name. The conference 
is open to any youth in Grades 6-12. To register, contact Sarah 
Barstad.  Also looking for adults who would like to join us!  

Just a 
Thought 

 
Looking  

forward to his 
return! 

News from your  
Aberdeen Catholic 
School System 

REMEMBER: 
We REALLY need 
$18,000 a week. 

                 Homecoming Week 
 

Mon., Sept. 11 -  Girls Tennis - 11 am at NSU Court 
  -  Cavalier Classic Golf Tournament  -  11 am 
  - 7th/8th football vs. Mobridge-Pollock - 4/5 pm 
   JV - 6 pm (all at Aberdeen) 
  -  Cross Country - 4 pm at Webster 
 

Tues., Sept. 12 -  RPS Picture Day 
  -  Boys Golf at Redfield/Doland - 10 am 
  -  Girls Tennis - 12 pm at Brookings 
 

Wed., Sept. 13 -  RHS Mass - 9:24 am 
  -  RES Mass at 12:10 pm at Sacred Heart 
   (Grandparent’s Day) 
  -  AM Preschool - 8 am Picture Day 
  -  ACSS School Board Mtg.  3:30 pm 
  -  Homecoming Coronation - 7 pm at RHS 
                           

Thurs., Sept. 14 -  RPS Mass at 12:10 pm at St. Mary’s 
   (Grandparent’s Day) 
  -  RE Picture Day 
  -  Cross Country - 4 pm at Lee park 
  -  Volleyball vs. Redfield/Doland -  
          7th /8th @4:30 pm,  
          JV & C @ 6 pm, Varsity @ 7:30 pm 
 

Fri., Sept. 15 -  Girls Tennis - 1 pm at NSU Court 
  -  Football vs. Milbank - 7 pm at Swisher Field 
 

Sat., Sept. 16 -  Girls Tennis - 9 am at NSU Court 
  -  Cross Country - 9 am at Huron 
  -  7th/8th Volleyball - 9 am at Redfield 

All parents of 8th grade students are invited to an informational 
meeting for the Aberdeen 8th Grade Trip on Wed., Sept. 13th at 
6 pm at Roncalli High School.  Invitations were mailed but 
wanted to personally invite you to attend if you were not on the 
list.  This is a wonderful way to unite all of our 8th grade       
students, no matter where they attend church or school.  The trip 
will be in May, 2018, to Washington, DC.  If you have any ques-
tions, please contact Jodi Martinez at 
Jodi.maretinez@aberdeenroncalli.org.  Hope to see you soon! 

Women on the Prairie Conference entitled, “Love Makes the 
Journey Great” is being held at Presentation Convent in          
Aberdeen on Sat., Sept. 23 from 9:30am-12:30pm.  Cost is $15.  
Call 605-229-8391 or email bgrosz@presentationsisters.org to 
register. 


